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1. The World Intellectual Property Organization (WIPO) has been invited to become a 
member of the United Nations Sustainable Development Group (UNSDG) (letter of invitation 
attached in the Annex).    

2. The General Assembly in resolution 71/243, on the quadrennial comprehensive policy 
review of operational activities for development of the United Nations system (QCPR), called for 
a system-wide strategic document for collective action to support the implementation of the 
2030 Agenda for Sustainable Development.  In response to that call, the United Nations 
Secretary General (UNSG) presented a report entitled “Repositioning the United Nations 
development system to deliver on the 2030 Agenda:  ensuring a better future for all”  
(A/72/124-E/2018/3).  Seven measures were proposed by the UNSG for the repositioning of the 
UN system, including a system-wide strategic document to ensure collective responsibility and 
accelerate the alignment of the United Nations development system in support of the 2030 
Agenda. The system-wide strategic document included among other actions, the revitalization 
of the United Nations Development Group (UNDG) to enhance strategic direction, impartial 
oversight and accountability regarding the system’s in-country contributions to the 
implementation of the agenda. The UNDG was renamed UNSDG and is comprised of a large 
number of UN agencies and programs (list attached in the Annex). 

3. The WIPO Director General, after consideration of the invitation to become a member of 
the UNSDG, requested information on the proposed share in the cost allocation estimated for 
WIPO that would be intended to support the Resident Coordinator (RC) system for field work 
versus the proposed share that would be intended to support the implementation of the SDGs 
on a global basis.  In this context, the WIPO Director General stated that given the 
predominately digital and virtual expression of many of WIPO’s programs and services, which is 
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also reflected in the presence of well over 95 per cent of WIPO staff at Headquarters in Geneva, 
the Organization’s use of the resident coordinator system is significantly reduced as compared 
to that of other agencies. 

5. The financial implication of becoming a UNSDG member is estimated at 400,000 Swiss 
francs per biennium.  The formula for the membership cost sharing is currently being reviewed 
in the framework of the discussion on the QCPR and will be adopted at the forthcoming UN 
General Assembly. 

7. Besides the financial implications, there may be administrative and reporting implications 
of becoming a member of UNSDG.  

8. The Program and Budget 
Committee (PBC) is invited to 
consider the invitation for WIPO 
to become a UNSDG member 
as contained in this document 
(WO/PBC/31/10) and its Annex.
 

[Annex follows] 
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[End of Annex and of document]
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